
MINUTES 
35-A District Agricultural Association 

Exhibits Committee 
February 21, 2019 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting of the Exhibit Committee was called to order at 5:15 PM by Chair Wass in the office of 
the 35-A District Agricultural Association. 
 
PRESENT: Hallie Wass, Leslie Foley, Perca Dahlem, Alan Brune, Sandy McRae, Julie Lebow 
 
ABSENT:  LaVona Craghead-Building E, Alycia McGee-Building E,  
 
EXHIBIT PROGRAM FOR 2019:  The committee reviewed the Exhibitors Handbook and makes the following 
recommendations: 
 
 

 Open Division-Add class to the arts and crafts division, change the recipe for King Arthur contest. Attached and 
made part of these minutes. 

 Open Livestock-Add  2 new classes to the Open Beef (Jr. Cow/Calf and Sr. Cow/Calf) and change dates on 
sheep and goats. 

 Junior Still Division- Add a classes for decorated picnic baskets and also for table settings.   
 Junior Livestock:  Add a County Bred and Fed to Beef, Sheep, Swine, Goats to entries.  They will still be in the 

same classes as before but have a special ribbon for their stall so that the public will see that they are local 
feed and bred.  Also change from a pen of 3 market rabbits to single fryer.  Limit to 3 single rabbits per 
exhibitor. Will keep exhibitors posted on the poultry show.   Clarify that by a natural show that only water will 
be the only liquid or substance allowed on all animals.  Also that all blankets/tubes must be off animals 
before going to show ring.  If found using something other than water will be subject to animal being 
disqualified and must be taken home.  This being decided by Management and Livestock Supervisor.  

 New 4H rules states that exhibitor does not have to go to community club meetings and Mariposa 4H Council 
has asked that the fair make a rule that the exhibitor must attend 6 4H Community Club meetings.  It is the 
committee’s recommendation that we are not responsible for this rule.  We will enforce the Fair rule that 4H 
exhibitors must be in uniform for Shows and Auction. 

 Feature Booths:  Hopefully will try and get some different groups for feature booths. 
 Staff will go over local rules and update and condenses as needed. 

 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business before the Exhibits Committee the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 
 

Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 

Hallie Wass Chairman 
 
 


